Kyrene de la Sierra

P.T.O. General Meeting Minutes

November 20, 2014

Meeting called to order: 5:38pm






Meeting adjourned:  6:25pm

Attendees: Lisa Connor, Monica Gellman, Shannon Reagan, Dee Hruschka, Bethany Brown, Amanda Holtom, Joy Cohn, Sharon Meyers, Rachel Adamick, Liz Hill, Tina Buskirk, Tara Bellino, Amy Lodes, Bob Myers, Theresa LeBlanc 

Previous Meeting minutes: Approved 
Treasury Report - Shannon Reagan:
Beginning cash balance:  $27,538.63






Total income:  $27,556.94






Total expenses:  ($14,289.12)






Ending cash balance:  $40,806.45

Principal’s Report – Mrs. Connor

1. School calendar – Over 3,000 surveys were received. The district will continue to be aligned with the Tempe Union school year calendar. 

2. Testing – A new state assessment, AzMERIT, will replace AIMS in the spring of 2015. The biggest difference is that AzMERIT is a computer-based exam. Due to its being the first year of the new test, however, a paper version may be used. The district will announce the format in January or February 2015. AIMS-A will still be administered to certain students with certain IEPs, as determined by school staff. For more information,  and to prepare students for the new test, parents and staff are asked to visit http://www.azed.gov/assessment/azmerit and read about the DOK (Depth of Knowledge) components that are part of the new test, under the “Additional Resources for Teachers and Students” tab.
President’s Report – Monica Gellman
1. Yearbook sales are under way, and prices will go up at the end of January. Three classrooms still need yearbook volunteers. Kimberly Tussing is stepping down as Yearbook Chair and is looking for a replacement, whom she will train.

2. “My Favorite Things” teacher/staff wish lists are now posted in a binder in the Front Office (for viewing only, not to be removed). 

3. Parents are asked to start thinking about and gathering donations for the Read-a-Thon/Book Walk. Please note that we always have a greater need for books geared toward older grades.

4. Next PTO meeting: February 10th in Room 31.

Respectfully submitted by:
Amanda Holtom

PTO Co-Secretary
